
 

Public Notice 
 

Decisions on Private Plan Change 51 – Open Country Dairy 
Development Concept Plan 

 
The Matamata-Piako District Council hereby publicly notifies that at its 
meeting held on 30 January 2019, Council resolved to accept (with modifications) 
Private Plan Change 51 – Development Concept Plan for Milk Processing Site, 
Waharoa to provide for the operation and potential expansion of Open Country Diary 
Limited.  
 
A copy of the decisions stating the reasons for accepting or rejecting the submissions 
received is available on the Council website www.mpdc.govt.nz/district-plan/proposed-
plan-changes or at any Council office or library. 
 
The appeal period for the above decisions closes at 5.00pm on Thursday, 21st March 
2019. Any appeals must be lodged with the Environment Court within this time 
period. 
 
This advertisement is written in accordance with Clauses 10, 11 and 29 of the First 
Schedule of the Resource Management Act 1991. 
 
Don McLeod 
Chief Executive 
 
 
 


